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ZC-21-05 (Fire Station #2)
Hold a public hearing and consider a request by the City of San Marcos 

for a zoning change from “FD” Future Development to “P” Public and 

Institutional, or subject to consent of the owner, another less intense 

zoning district classification, for approximately 4.310 acres, described as 

Lot 1, La Cima Fire Station Subdivision, located at 205 Flint Ridge Road. 

(A. Brake)



Location:

• Approximately 4.310 acres

• Current Configuration: 
Fire Station / Water Tower

• Surrounding uses include:

• Single-family (ETJ)

• San Marcos Academy 

• Vacant / rural

• Located outside the City 
Limits (Extraterritorial 
Jurisdiction)



Context & History

• Existing Zoning: Outside 
City Limits (ETJ)

• Proposed Zoning: Public 
and Institutional (P)

• Proposed P zoning allows 
for civic and public uses

• Annexation request is being 
processed concurrently for 
property located outside City 
Limits

• FD zoning is default 
classification for newly 
annexed land. 





Comprehensive Plan 
Analysis

Step 1: Where is the property 
located on the Comprehensive Plan?

“Low Intensity Areas are varied and
diverse with respect to environmental
sensitivity and development suitability
of the land. They are generally made
up of larger undeveloped tracts of land
where the preservation of sensitive
environmental areas, flood hazard
areas and agricultural lands should be
considered as part of any development
proposal. Development in these areas
should by guided by the Land Use
Suitability Map of the Comprehensive
Plan. ” (4.1.1.6)

Located in a Low Intensity 

Zone



Comprehensive Plan Analysis

Step 2: Is the request consistent with the Comprehensive Plan / 
District Translation Table?

Applicant is requesting a Legacy District “P” within a Low Intensity 
Zone. While Section 4.1.2.9 does not allow for new Legacy Districts, 

the Development Agreement was in place prior to Code SMTX 
adoption. Zoning request is consistent with existing Development 

Agreement.



P Zoning Analysis:

• Public and Institutional (P) district is 
intended to accommodate uses of a 
governmental, civic, public service, or 
public institutional nature.

• Proposed rezoning aligns with vision of 
the Comprehensive Plan, which calls 
for well maintained public facilities 
that meet needs of our community.

• City Fire Station Number 2 is currently 
location on the property.



Environmental Analysis

• Not located in floodplain

• Existing development 
standards within 
Development Agreement to 
mitigate for impact to natural 
features



P&Z Commission Recommendation:

At their April 13, 2021 regular meeting, the Planning & 
Zoning Commission recommended approval of the 
designation. (8-0)

Staff Recommendation:

Staff provides this request to the Commission for your
consideration and recommends approval of the request for
a zoning change from “FD” Future Development to “P”
Public and Institutional.




